TOWN OF MEDWAY

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE

Medway Senior Center

76 Oakland Street, 

Medway, MA 02053

MINUTES

Meeting on April 28, 2009

Present: Patrick McHallam, Glenn Murphy, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright; guest: Jim Sullivan
The meeting was called to order at 7:12pm by the Chairman.

1. There were no comments from the public.
2.  The minutes of the meetings of March 3 and April 16, 2009 were reviewed. Pat McHallam made a motion to approve, John Schroeder seconded. All approved, except Glenn Murphy abstained from the vote on the minutes of March 3, and Tina Wright abstained from the vote on the minutes of April 16. 
3.  Land Parcel Subcommittee.  An updated map and list of properties larger than 5 acres was presented to the Committee.  The procedure for ranking properties’ open space potential was discussed, in response to a question of whether a property should be evaluated without the owner’s knowledge. It was decided that properties should only be ranked when it becomes available on the market or when some other event causes it to be discussed, especially when it is in the Chicken Brook corridor. The ranking will be done in executive session. A clarification to the Committee’s mission was made: the Committee will try to protect valuable land, even if there is no public access at the time of preservation. 

4.  A letter from a resident to the Committee expressed concern about possible house building on land adjacent to Chicken Brook in the Guernsey and Wellington Street area. The Planning Board has no present applications for development of this land. It was determined that there is no action the Open Space Committee can take on this property, but Pat McHallam volunteered to monitor the situation for activity.

5. The question of how to increase awareness of the need for protected open space was discussed. The possibility of an information letter to the large landowners in town, plus abutters to Chicken Brook will be explored by Glenn Murphy. 

6.  50 Winthrop Street. There is one applicant for an organic farm, which is not fully approved yet. 

7.  Natural Treasures Hike and Hunt. Final details are being completed for this event on May 9.  

At 8:50pm, John Schroeder made a motion, seconded by Pat McHallam, to adjourn to executive session, not to return to open session. This was approved by Patrick McHallam, Glenn Murphy, John Schroeder, Jim Wickis, Tina Wright. 

The next meeting of the Open Space Committee is scheduled for May 26, 2009, at 7:00pm at the Senior Center, 76 Oakland Street.

Submitted by Jim Wickis, Clerk, Vice-Chair

